
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

April 11, 2013
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher, Deborah Lewis-teacher, Stacey Hughes-parent, Sharon Kennedy-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:   None
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed April agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Collins-1st, Lewis-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the March minutes and SBDM Committee approved the minutes as presented.  (Cofer-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)  
Good News:  

· Tutoring/enrichment program 
· Arts Showcase and Spring Concert were highly attended by families and a big success!

· 3 students selected as Lincoln Trail Leadership students for the 12-13 school year.  Ethan Gibson, Claire Thomas, and Ridge Disselkamp.  Mrs. Handel shared pictures with committee.

· Shared news about the summer program for Kindergarten and 1st grade students

· Shared testing theme “Raisin’ Test Scores”  and plans to motivate students during testing

· Received word that we should see an increase in Title I monies

Committee reviewed finalized draft of SBDM Section 7 funded Needs 

List items for the 2013-2014 school year.   Committee agreed to accept finalized draft as official.  (Ghaderi-1st, Collins-2nd)  
Committee discussed where to locate the new classroom added for next school year.  Room 101, currently the teacher workroom will serve as a new 2nd grade classroom.  Room 303 (back building next to Mrs. Schaefer) will be used as the workroom.  Group discussed moving out junk and getting rid of everything not needed prior to moving to new building.  (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd)  
Mrs. Handel presented the Professional Development plan for staff for the 13-14 school year.  Plan will include Professional Learning Communities-12 hours, Close Reading training-6 hours, Curriculum Planning/Vocabulary Alignment- 6 hours; Brigance Test Administration training(kindergarten staff), SBDM (members only), Writing Training for Kindergarten (kindergarten staff only).  Plan was approved as presented.  (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd )
Elections will be held in coming weeks for SBDM members for staff and parents.  
Mrs. Handel discussed closing day options given by superintendent.  Committee agreed to ask staff.  

Mrs. Handel reminded members of the SBDM Appreciation Dinner on Thursday, April 25th.  Members that will be able to attend are:  Stacey Hughes and Beth Handel.  

Accident reports were reviewed.

School activities and MUNIS budgets were presented.
With no other business, a motion was made and seconded to go in to closed session to discuss personnel.
Committee reconvened.  Mrs. Handel recommended transferring Missy Metcalf to the 2nd grade position and posting a special education position.  Committee supported recommendation.  

The meeting adjourned at 4:15   p.m.  


